Govt. of West Bengal
Directorate of Medical Education
Swasthya Bhavan, GN-29, Sector-V, Salt Lake, Kolkata 700091

Memo No. HFW-23095/206/2023/M/2023 Dated 04.08.2025

Urgent Notice for WB UG Medical Dental Counseling 2025 Regarding

In view of representations received and after careful considerations, it has been decided that due to
inadvertent mistake, the candidates who had registered themselves as NRI candidates during the
process of online registration have to mail a request letter (in a signed pdf format only in
wbnricounseling2025@gmail.com) addressing The Director of Medical Education, Swasthya Bhaban,
with a request to allow for initialization of the registration details submitted earlier, so that the
candidate can freshly re-submit the candidate details, payment of fresh counseling fees and to
download the candidate profile letter for allotment of verification centre, which is applicable from the
next round only. Needless to mention that this facility is not available in the Stray Vacancy round or any
round later (if any) of counseling.

Such request mail is accepted only on the dates of admission process of that particular round of
counseling, in which such inadvertent mistake was done by the candidate himself/herself.

All concerned are hereby informed accordingly.
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